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Comments: Dear District Ranger Kraja,

I object to any plan to reconstruct of a useless, dilapidated, sheet metal Quonset hut in the Mount Timpanogos

Wilderness along the Wasatch Front in northern Utah.  The Forest Service's first responsibility is to protect the

wild character of the Mount Timpanogos Wilderness. The agency's own wilderness policy recognizes that a

structure is not needed for visitor use, and visitors must accept the risks inherent to the wilderness.  The Forest

Service must analyze and adopt an alternative that lets the Mount Timpanogos Wilderness be wild by allowing

the metal remnants of the Quonset hut to fade with time or by using wilderness-compatible means to remove it.

The claim that it can't be dismantled (or even repaired) using traditional means is false, as the Forest Service

built the hut without motorized equipment.  Furthermore, the EA does not detail how many helicopters flights are

expected or the duration of the project.  For such a massive undertaking, an Environmental Impact Statement

(EIS) is needed, especially because the Forest Service proposes a project in Wilderness involving helicopter

flights, motorized equipment, jackhammers, cement mixers, and other motorized tools.

 

The Wilderness Act prohibits structures, with a very narrow exception for those that are the minimum necessary

to preserve Wilderness-a high bar to achieve. This out-of-place hut not only detracts from the Wilderness, but

also fails to meet this Wilderness Act requirement.  I urge you and the Forest Service to take action that resolves

the concerns over this hut without reconstruction or the use of large motorized equipment.


